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Packet-Related Material 
 
Memo 
Agenda 
Calendar 
Notices and Agendas: 
 

 Council Sidewalk Committee – Tuesday, February 3, 2009 at 4:30 p.m. in the 
Council Library (City Hall - Room 110) 

 
Legislation for Final Action: 
 

 Res 09-02 Waiving Current Payments in Lieu of Taxes by the Bloomington 
Housing Authority To the City 
- Memo from Jennifer Osterholt, Director of Bloomington Housing 
Authority; Calculation of Payment in Lieu of Taxation (PILOT)  

 Contact:  Jennifer Osterholt at 339-3491 ext 122 or     
   josterholt@blha.net

 
Legislation and Background Material for First Reading: 

None 
 
Minutes from Regular Session: 

 
 January 7, 2009 

 
 

Memo
 

Council Sidewalk Committee – Tuesday, February 3, 2009 at 4:30 p.m. in the 
Council Library 
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One Item Ready for Final Action and No Items Ready for Introduction at the 
Regular Session on Wednesday, February 4th  

 
There is one item ready for final action and no items ready for introduction at the 
Regular Session next week.  The one item ready for final action is included in this 
packet and summarized herein. 
 

Motion to Cancel Committee of the Whole in Order 
 
Given the lack of legislation ready to be discussed at the Committee of the Whole 
scheduled for February 11th, the Council should consider a motion to cancel it.  Since 
the agenda makes note of the possible motion, it will not be necessary to suspend the 
rules in order to consider a motion to cancel the meeting. 

 
Final Actions   

 
Item One – Res 09-02 - Waiving Payments in Lieu of Taxation (PILOT) from the 

Bloomington Housing Authority to the City 
 

Res 09-02 is an annual resolution requested by the Bloomington Housing Authority 
which waives any payment in lieu of taxes (PILOT) we might require of them.  I.C. 
36-7-18-25 exempts housing authorities from the payment of property taxes, but 
allows these authorities to enter into agreements with political subdivisions to pay a 
PILOT for the estimated cost of services, improvements, and facilities that are 
provided by the political subdivisions.  In the early 1960s, the Housing Authority 
agreed to pay the City a PILOT.   After acknowledging the services performed by the 
Housing Authority that might have been provided by the City, and acknowledging the 
benefits we received from its other services, the resolution waives this obligation.  
Jennifer Osterholt has submitted a memo, which explains the history of the PILOT 
obligation, and a payment calculation sheet, which is a HUD form used to estimate 
the $8,623.20 that the Housing Authority would otherwise pay the City for services it 
received during the fiscal year running from October 1, 2007 to September 30, 2008.  
She will be present on February 4th to explain and support the resolution.  

 
Happy Birthday to Cara Huddleston, Deputy City Clerk! 

February 4th 
 
 
 



NOTICE AND AGENDA 
BLOOMINGTON COMMON COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION 

7:30 P.M., WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2009 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

SHOWERS BUILDING, 401 N. MORTON ST. 
 

  I. ROLL CALL 
 
 II. AGENDA SUMMATION 
 
III.      APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR: January 7, 2009 
   
 IV. REPORTS FROM: 
 1.  Councilmembers 
 2.  The Mayor and City Offices 
 3.  Council Committees 
 4.  Public 
 
  V. APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS 
 
VI. LEGISLATION FOR SECOND READING AND RESOLUTIONS 

 
1. Resolution 09-02  Waiving Current Payments In Lieu of Taxes by the Bloomington Housing 
Authority to the City 
 
 Committee Recommendation: N/A 
 

VII. LEGISLATION FOR FIRST READING 
 

 None 
 

  * Motion to Cancel Committee of the Whole Anticipated 
 
VIII. PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (This section of the agenda will be limited to 25 

minutes maximum, with each speaker limited to 5 minutes) 
 
 IX. ADJOURNMENT
 

Posted & Distributed:  Friday, January 30, 2009 



 

City of Bloomington 
Office of the Common Council 
 
To:       Council Members 
From:  Council Office 
Re:        Calendar for the Week of February 02-06, 2009 

  
  

 
Monday, February 02, 2009 
  
10:00 am Crime Mapping Project Meeting, McCloskey 
10:00 am Toy Time for Babies, Banneker Community Center, 930 W. 7th Street 
5:00 pm Redevelopment Commission, McCloskey 
5:00 pm Utilities Service Board, Board Room, 600 E. Miller Dr. 
5:30 pm Bicycle and Pedestrian Safety Commission, Hooker Room 
 
Tuesday,  February 03, 2009 
 
1:30  pm Development Review Committee, McCloskey 
4:30 pm Sidewalk Committee Meeting, Council Library 
5:30 pm Bloomington Public Transportation Corporation, Public Transportation Center, 130 W. Grimes Lane 
5:30 pm Board of Public Works, Council Chambers 
7:30 pm Telecommunications Council, Council Chambers 
 
Wednesday, February 04, 2009 
 
10:00 am Metropolitan Planning Organization's Technical Advisory Committee, McCloskey 
10:30 am Safe Routes to School Task Force, Hooker Room 
12:00 pm Bloomington Urban Enterprise Association, McCloskey 
4:00 pm Inclusive Recreation Advisory Council, Allison-Jukebox Community Center, 349 S. Walnut St. 
5:30 pm Commission on Hispanic and Latino Affairs, McCloskey 
7:30 pm Common Council Regular Session, Council Chambers 
 

Happy Birthday, Cara Huddleston, Deputy Clerk! 
 
Thursday, February 05, 2009 
 
11:30 am Solid Waste Management District, Monroe County Courthouse, Judge Nat U. Hill, III Room 
2:30 pm Toy Time for Toddlers, Banneker Community Center, 930 W. 7th Street 
4:00 pm Bloomington Digital Underground Advisory Committee, Hooker Room 
5:30 pm Commission on the Status of Women, McCloskey 
5:30 pm Black History Fair, Atrium & Council Chambers - Kickoff for Black History Month - Bloomington Style: A Celebration!  

- For a full list of events, please consult the website: Black History Month Calendar
7:00 pm Peak Oil Task Force, McCloskey 
 
Friday,  February 06, 2009 
 
11:00 am Common Council Internal Work Session, McCloskey 
5:30 pm Opening Reception for Retrospective of Sculpture and Models by Jerald Jacquard, Atrium  

- Exhibit on display from February 2-28 

PPoosstteedd  aanndd  DDiissttrriibbuutteedd::  FFrriiddaayy,,  JJaannuuaarryy  3300,,  22000099  
 

 

401 N. Morton Street • Bloomington, IN 47404 City Hall  
 

Phone: (812) 349-3409 • Fax: (812) 349-3570 
www.bloomington.in.gov/council 

council@bloomington.in.gov 
 

http://bloomington.in.gov/calendars/?view=list;calendar_id=6;mon=1;mday=24;year=2009;


 
City of Bloomington 

Office of the Common Council 
 
 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

Common Council 
Sidewalk Committee Meeting 

escheduled Due to Bad Weather R    
 

 
Due to bad weather, the Common Council Sidewalk Committee has 
rescheduled its meeting from 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, 28 January 
2009 to the same time on Tuesday, 3 February 2009.  This meeting 
will be held in the Council Library of City Hall (401 N. Morton Street, 
Suite 110). 
 
Because a quorum of the Common Council may be present, this 
meeting may constitute a meeting of the Council as well as of this 
committee under Indiana Open Door Law. Therefore, this provides 
notice that this meeting will occur and is open for the public to attend, 
observe, and record what transpires. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Posted: Thursday, January 29, 2009 
i:\common\ccl\sidewalk committee\sidewalk committee 2009\notices\notice020309 - sidewalk committee meeting.doc 

401 N. Morton Street   Bloomington, IN  47404      City Hall…..      Phone: (812) 349-3409    Fax (812) 349-3570 
 www.city.bloomington.in.us 
 email: council@city.bloomington.in.us 

 



RESOLUTION 09-02 
 

WAIVING CURRENT PAYMENTS IN LIEU OF TAXES  
BY THE BLOOMINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY TO THE CITY 

 
WHEREAS, the Bloomington Housing Authority provides a public service to the Bloomington 

community by providing sanitary, safe and affordable housing for low income 
people; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Bloomington Housing Authority also provides services to its residents which, if 

not so provided, would be provided by the City of Bloomington at additional 
expense to the City; and 

 
WHEREAS, according to I.C. 36-7-18-25, the Bloomington Housing Authority is exempt from 

all property taxes, but may enter into an agreement with a political subdivision to 
pay no more than the estimated costs of services, improvements, or facilities 
provided by that political subdivision; and 

 
WHEREAS, on May 2, 1961, the Bloomington Housing Authority and City of Bloomington 

entered into a Cooperation Agreement under which the Bloomington Housing 
Authority agreed to make annual payments in lieu of taxation based upon the value 
of services established by Housing and Urban Development guidelines; and  

 
WHEREAS, the City of Bloomington does not desire for the Bloomington Housing Authority to 

make these payments in lieu of taxes this year; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY 
OF BLOOMINGTON, MONROE COUNTY, INDIANA, THAT: 
 
SECTION I.   In consideration for the provision of services to its residents and property by the 
Bloomington Housing Authority, the City of Bloomington hereby waives its right to any and all 
payments in lieu of taxes for the year 2008.  
 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Common Council of the City of Bloomington, Monroe County, 
Indiana, upon this ______ day of ___________________, 2009. 
 
 
……………………………………………………………. ____________________________ 
…………………………………………………………….  ANDY RUFF, President 
…… ………………………………………………………Bloomington Common Council 
ATTEST: 
 
 
____________________ 
REGINA MOORE, Clerk 
City of Bloomington 
 
PRESENTED by me to the Mayor of the City of Bloomington, Monroe County, Indiana, upon this 
______ day of ______________________, 2009. 
 
 
_____________________ 
REGINA MOORE, Clerk 
City of Bloomington 
 
SIGNED and APPROVED by me upon this _______ day of ______________________, 2009. 
 
 
…………………………………………………………….……________________________ 
…………………………………………………………….……MARK KRUZAN, Mayor 
…………………………………………………………….……City of Bloomington 

SYNOPSIS 
 

This resolution waives the right of the City of Bloomington to receive payments in lieu of taxes from 
the Bloomington Housing Authority for the year 2008.  





Computation of Payments U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development
Office of Public and Indian Housingin Lieu of Taxes 

For Fiscal Year Ended ____________ OMB Approval No. 2577-0026 (Exp. 10/31/2009)

Public reporting burden for the collection of information is estimated to average .4 hours.  This includes the time for collecting, reviewing, and reporting the data.  The
information will be used for HUD to ascertain compliance with requirements of Section 6(D) of the U.S. Housing Act, which provides for PHA exemptions from real and
personal property taxes, and inclusion in the formula data used to determine public housing operating subsidies.  Response to this request for information is required in 
order to receive the benefits to be derived.  This agency may not collect this information, and you are not required to complete this form unless it displays a currently
valid OMB control number.

Name of Local Agency: Location: Contract Number: Project Number:

Part I - Computation of Shelter Rent Charged.

1. Tenant Rental Revenue (FDS Line 703)       $____________________

2. Tenant Revenue Other (FDS Line 704) ____________________

3. Total Rental Charged (Lines 1 & 2)     $_ ______

4. Utilities Expense (FDS Line 931 - 939) _______________
5. Shelter Rent Charged (Line 3 minus Line 4) ____

Part  II - Computation of Shelter Rent Collected. To be completed only if Cooperation Agreement provides for payment of PILOT on basis of Shelter Rent Collected.)

1. Shelter Rent Charged (Line 5 of Part I, above)     $_ ______

2. Add:  Accounts Receivable  - Tenants (FDS Lines 126, 126.1, & 126.2) at beginning of fiscal year ________________

3. Less:  Tenant Bad Debt Expense (FDS Line 964)       _________________

4. Less:  Accounts Receivable - Tenants (FDS Lines 126, 126.1, & 126.2) at end of fiscal year       _________________

5. Shelter Rent Collected (Line 1 plus Line 2 minus Lines 3 & 4)       _________________

Part III - Computation of Approximate Full Real Property Taxes.

(1) Taxing Districts (2) Assessable Value (3) Tax Rate (4) Approximate Full Real Property Taxes

Total

  Part IV - Limitation Based on Annual Contribution.  (To be completed if Cooperation Agreement limits PILOT to an amount by which real property taxes exceed 20%
of annual contribution.)

1. Approximate full real property taxes     $_________________

2. Accruing annual contribution for all projects under the contract    $__________________

3. Prorata share of accruing annual contribution*        __________________

4. 20% of accruing annual contribution (20% of Line 3)        __________________

5. Approximate full real property taxes less 20% of accruing annual
contribution (Line 1 minus Line 4, if Line 4 exceeds Line 1, enter zero) $__________________

Part V - Payments in Lieu of Taxes.

1. 10% of shelter rent (10% of Line 6 of Part I or 10% of Line 5 of Part II,
whichever is applicable)**

2. Payments in Lieu of Taxes (If Part IV is not applicable, enter the amount
    shown on Line 1, above, or the total in Part Ill, whichever is the lower.  If

Part IV is applicable, enter the amount shown on Line 1, above, or the
amount shown on Line 5 of Part IV, whichever is lower.)

* Same as Line 2 if the statement includes all projects under the Annual Contributions Contract.  If this statement does not include all projects under the Annual
Contributions Contract, enter prorata share based upon the development cost of each project,
** If the percentage specified in the Cooperation Agreement or the Annual Contributions Contract with HUD is lower, such lower percentage shall be used.

Warning: HUD will prosecute false claims and statements.  Conviction may result in criminal and/or civil penalties (18 U.S.C. 1001, 1010, 1012: 31 U.S.C. 3729, 3802).

  Prepared By:                 Approved By:

Name: Name:

 Title: Date: Title: Date:

Previous Editions are Obsolete Page 1 of 1                                                                    form HUD-52267 (8/2005)

      _________________ 

      _________________ 

    $_                  

    $_                  

2008

Bloomington Housing Authority Bloomington, IN C-0894 IN022

525,910.00
59,435.00

585,345.00
461,985.00
123,360.00

123,360.00

6,209.00
4,085.00

13,600.00
111,884.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

8,623.20

Lisa Driver Jennifer J. Osterholt

Lisa Driver Jennifer J. Osterholt

Financial Manager 1-21-2009 Executive Director 1-21-2009

Print Reset



 

  
In the Council Chambers of the Showers City Hall on Wednesday, 
January 7, 2009 at 7:30 pm with Council President Susan Sandberg  
presiding over the Organizational Session of the Common Council. 
 

COMMON COUNCIL 
ORGANIZATIONAL  SESSION 
JANUARY 7, 2009 
 

Roll Call:  Mayer, Piedmont-Smith, Rollo, Ruff, Sandberg, Satterfield, 
Sturbaum, Volan 
Absent: Wisler 

ROLL CALL 

Council President Sandberg gave the Agenda Summation  
 

AGENDA SUMMATION 

There were no minutes to approve at this meeting.  
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 REPORTS: 
Isabel Piedmont-Smith wished everyone a Happy New Year and said 
her positive outlook for the year was dampened because of a shooting 
near the bus depot on 4th Street.  She extended her condolences to the 
victim and police who were involved, adding that she hoped for the best 
outcome for this serious incident.   
Piedmont-Smith noted that there is no such thing as clean coal.  She said 
that on December 22, 2008 in Tennessee a pond that was holding coal 
ash sludge sprung a leak and more than 1 billion gallons of sludge were 
released from a Tennessee Valley Authority coal plant.  She said that 
this covered nearly 300 acres of rural community and has contaminated 
water in the area.  She noted that a side of coal use that we don’t see, is 
an implication for the wet sludge retention pond in which the company 
could have converted from wet sludge to dry sludge, which is more 
easily contained.  She said the clean up costs, and costs of health issues 
involving this spill will be much more than the cost would have been for 
using safer methods of drying the sludge.  She noted the implications for 
the long term well-being of our society, and hoped that regulators on the 
state and national levels would take a cue to invest in alternative energy 
sources rather than building more coal plants. 
 
Andy Ruff wished a Happy New Year to all and hoped that 2009 would 
bring about a lot of positive changes in this country and in people’s lives 
around the world. 
 
Tim Mayer wished all a Happy New Year. 
 
Chris Sturbaum said his happy thoughts were the prospect of President 
Obama, and that as he came to the meeting tonight the Hoosiers were 
winning.   
 
Steve Volan wished all a Happy New Year, and said as parliamentarian 
he had been very interested in rules of the council, and referred to the 
report from last year’s Rules Committee.  He said that the council 
needed to keep rules of formality, addressing comments to the chair, and 
using title and surname for people addressing the council.   He said the 
point of these rules was to restrict people or to be formal, but to treat 
everyone with the courtesy and respect that they deserve.  He said that at 
the outset of 2009 he would like to reaffirm this idea and asked that his 
colleagues join him in upholding the standards of this forum for the 
benefit of public discourse.  
 
President Susan Sandberg said that this was a good time to put a 
spotlight on the accomplishments of the past year as we look to the 
future and delivered the following statement:  
 

2008 has been an exciting year because of the historic presidential election 
with record voter turnout here in Bloomington.  All American cities face 
challenges in 2009 and we will have our share.  However, changing times and 
fortunes always provide opportunities to think things through from a new 

COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Outgoing President’s 
Report  
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perspective, and that we must do.  Last year we were asked to dig deep into 
community resources as the news broke of the future closing of GE.  The GE 
Task Force continues its work toward meaningful responses to this bad 
economic news.  We’ve experienced plant closure before, and we are poised 
to do our best in the wake of yet another. 

 
Also on the horizon are changes in the future of Bloomington Hospital.  The 

City of Bloomington will remain vigilant and active in offering solutions to 
ensure that Bloomington Hospital thrives and yet remains a major resource for 
the citizens of Bloomington who rely on its commitment to a healthy 
community.   

 
We’ve forged new partnerships for economic development in both technical 

and life science arenas and we expect to do more.  In both social services and 
the arts, opportunities are ripe to lead with our strengths and create more jobs 
to meet changing needs in a new economy.  The emerging B-Line trail and all 
the activity and commerce it will bring remind us of our potential for 
manageable growth.  Its development represents a vibrant City with a heart for 
people and the political will to be the best we can be with respect to 
environmental concerns and a sustainable quality of life. 

 
We welcome future opportunities to partner with our colleagues in Monroe 

County to look for efficiencies in government and areas for city/county 
collaborations in meeting constituent needs.  The strong educational 
institutions of Indiana University and Ivy Tech are fundamental to the ongoing 
success of Bloomington, and it is our privilege to partner with them in solving 
community problems and identifying shared strengths and resources. 

 
With this as our framework, 2009 will bring more opportunity for economic 

development and effective public policy.  In the context of economic adversity, 
we’ll do what we must to tighten our belts, hunker down, and reach out to one 
another for ideas and support.  I’m optimistic, because this is Bloomington, a 
very special place with generous citizens and dedicated community leaders.  
By necessity we will need to carefully analyze resources and future needs in 
order to prioritize our agenda.  That requires us all to be good listeners to hear 
all voices in our community and heed the advice of professionals as we 
approve legislation and craft public policy to shape the future of Bloomington.   

 
On New Year’s Day as we observed our County colleagues taking their 

oaths of public office, we were reminded of our own promise to uphold the 
Constitutions of the United States and the State of Indiana.  As council 
members we serve Bloomington to the best of our skills and abilities, and 
we’ve accomplished much in this past year.  There have been a number of 
legislative highlights in addition to the basic budget oversight that keeps 
Bloomington ahead of the curve.  

 
And here’s a review of the best of 2008: 
The Council and Mayor worked together to adopt a budget for 2009 that 

looked ahead to the needs of the City in the coming year while recognizing 
fiscal restraints.  Soon we’ll meet with the administration to discuss our budget 
priorities for 2010. 

 
With respect to Council administration, we instituted a Rules Committee to 

improve meeting procedures and travel policy. 
 
The Council Sidewalks Committee deliberated with City staff in their 

recommendations for infrastructure improvements. 
 
Promoting economic development we authorized expenditures from the 

Indiana Development Fund for Cook Pharmica, IEC, LLC, and Predictive 
Physiology & Medicine.  We approved the annual tax abatement report. 

 
To improve social services delivery and alleviate poverty we approved 

bonds for renovation of Henderson Courts Apartments and waived payment in 
lieu of taxes for the Housing Authority.  Allocations were approved for 
Community Development Block Grants and the Jack Hopkins Social Service 
Funds.  As community need grows, so does our commitment to increase 
funding for social safety nets.  

 
In planning and zoning, we amended the Woolery Farm Parcel G and 

Clarizz PUDs.  We amended the Growth Policies Plan to adopt a new bicycle 
and pedestrian transportation and greenways systems plan.  Planning 
meetings have been underway to evaluate the Unified Development 
Ordinance. 

 

Outgoing President’s Report (cont’d)
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In the public interest, the City of Bloomington vacated right of ways to 
support Fairview School, Cook Pharmica and Indiana University. 

 
To support neighborhoods and historic preservation, we established the 

Prospect Hill Historic District and approved the Preserve America Designation. 
 
With great respect for the work of our award-winning Parks and Recreation 

Department, we approved acquisition of land for the Cascades Park Budget. 
 
To improve traffic and public safety we passed the Omnibus Traffic 

Ordinance and the Fire Prevention Code.  Seeing results from past legislation, 
we welcomed the opening of the new small arms training facility in support of 
the Bloomington Police Department and other first responders. 

 
In regard to interlocal cooperation, we approved the animal care and control 

agreement with Monroe County and Ellettsville. 
 
We amended the enabling legislation for the Bloomington Commission on 

Sustainability with respect to residency requirements and voting status of its 
members.  We reenacted the Tree Ordinance and amended legislation for the 
Tree Commission.  We were pleased to expand the membership of the 
Commission on the Status of Women, and extend the Peak Oil Task Force.  
This year we established the Economic and Sustainable Development 
Department. 

 
The Bloomington Entertainment and Arts District continued to grow with the 

emergence of new public art projects.  Colorful building murals are starting to 
appear along with artwork on downtown stoplight utility boxes.  Along the B-
Line we welcome the whimsical metal sculpture, Animal Island, created by the 
artists of Stone Belt.  We were pleased with the announcement of a new 
limestone sculpture by Dale Enochs called Bloomington Banquet that will soon 
grace the Showers Plaza along the B-Line.  The new bridge above 3rd Street is 
a sleek and attractive addition to the city landscape.  The Bloomington 
Community Arts Council will continue to expand their “artnerships” through 
grants for local arts nonprofits and downtown commercial entities. 

 
In regard to broader statements on state and national affairs, the majority of 

Council opposed logging in the backcountry of Morgan Monroe and 
Yellowwood State Forests.  We signed a resolution in support of diplomatic 
solutions to conflict in Iran.  While our main focus is on the daily business of 
Bloomington, we can’t ignore the conditions around us that impact local 
citizens.  We always welcome public comment and are pleased to offer our 
regular meetings as community forums for citizen input.  

 
I’m proud of our collective commitment to local public service in the midst of 

a changing America.   It has been my privilege to preside, and a greater honor 
to serve as an at-large representative and advocate for Bloomington.  I end my 
year as President with a personal pledge to be a better listener in the coming 
year.  I encourage my fellow council members to continue working with 
constituents, petitioners, city staff, and each other in an environment of mutual 
respect and civility.   

 
I conclude with a heartfelt thank you to my council colleagues… our highly 

professional council staff, Attorney Dan Sherman and Stacy Jane Rhoads… 
our collegial City Clerk, Regina Moore… the Honorable Mayor Mark Kruzan 
and his capable administration, for all their hard work and vigilance on behalf 
of Bloomington.     And let’s thank the broadcast crew in the back room from 
Community Access Television Services who diligently cover public meetings 
from gavel to gavel, to the bitter end.  If you would please join me in a round of 
applause for the professionals of CATS……. 
 

Happy New Year all! 
 

Outgoing President’s Report (cont’d)

 

Mayor Mark Kruzan said it was important for the council, Board of 
Public Safety and members of the public to hear that the police 
department will be issuing a report about the shooting near the bus 
station that occurred today.  He said that based on the original 911 call, 
the officer statements, and eyewitness accounts, the Bloomington Police 
Department responded professionally to the incident to protect citizens 
in the area as well as their own safety in the face of an armed assailant.  
He said the site was secured and an internal investigation begun.   
 

MAYOR and CITY OFFICES 
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He said that the findings would be reviewed by the citizen members of 
the Board of Public Safety.  He said he appreciated the job that all the 
public safety officials do every day, as they often put themselves at risk 
to protect the rest of us.  He said he was sorry that an officer was put in 
the position where he had to act in the manner which occurred today, 
and added that the officers were sorry about that too.  He said to be 
careful about the use of the term “victim” in this circumstance.  He 
added that more information would be forthcoming about the entire 
incident. 
 
He thanked the street department crews for their work, and added that 
the same folks who were in charge of paving and patching potholes were 
the same folks who were in charge of cleaning up after wind and ice 
storms, and picking up leaves and ice and snow control.  He said 
sometimes three of these things were happening at the same time, and 
that the city would be catching up on leaf collection soon.   
 
Kruzan noted that there would be a rush on Washington for any money 
available from an economic stimulus package.  He noted that if money 
would come blindly to the state of Indiana, it could be directed to the 
construction of I-69, something that he would continue to oppose, and 
something that we need to communicate to our congressional delegation, 
White House and state representatives.  He said if 2 billion dollars was 
available to this state, a portion of which could be made available to our 
community, we could fund so many projects rather than a highway.  He 
added that options such as passenger rail travel would be among the 
better projects or road projects to be funded.   
 
Kruzan thanked outgoing President Sandberg for her year of service as 
president of the council.  He thanked her particularly for her advocacy 
of social services as economic developers in the community and 
advocacy for artisans adding to the culture and economy.  He introduced 
Stonebelt’s Director of Development Amy Jackson to deliver a piece of 
Stonebelt art.   Jackson thanked Sandberg for her service and added 
appreciation for her demonstration that individuals with disabilities can 
be part of the artistic community, economic development and part of the 
community as a whole.   
Sandberg thanked Jackson and the mayor and noted that this was the 
eighth piece for her collection and that these pieces made her happy  
 

Report from Mayor (cont’d)

There were no council committee reports at this meeting. COUNCIL COMMITTEES  
 

Michelle Cole noted that Bloomington Transportation Options for 
People would meet on January 8, 2009 for their annual planning meeting 
at the Presbyterian Church.  She said that BTOP was committed to 
making Bloomington a more walkable city. 
 
Marc Haggerty heard about the shooting today and took some time to 
research the last two shootings that involved Bloomington Police 
Department.  He said the shootings involved mentally ill young men.  
He said that the city should adopt a better crisis intervention program 
that would have better outcomes for both the police and citizens, and 
should have citizen evaluation.  He noted the need for a community 
center on the near north west side of town, and said that we can’t wait 
for Obama to fix these things; we need to fix them ourselves.   
 

PUBLIC INPUT 



Meeting Date: 1-7-09   p. 5  

It was moved and seconded that following slate of officers be elected: 
President:            Andy Ruff 
Vice President:    Isabel Piedmont-Smith  
Parliamentarian:  Steve Volan 
 
This slate was approved by a voice vote.  Council Members changed 
seats in accordance with their new positions as assigned by the new 
president.  New Council President Ruff thanked outgoing president 
Sandberg for her service, and presented her with an engraved gavel to 
commemorate her term as president. 
 
Council President Ruff thanked his fellow councilmembers and assured 
them he would do his absolute best, and would strive to conduct 
meetings in a productive, efficient, respectful, collegial and expeditious 
manner while always encouraging thorough, thoughtful, and lively 
deliberations.  He noted that the recent county elections provided all 
with the opportunity for a renewed and reinvigorated relationship with 
fellow county along with Indiana University officials and others, and 
that the council looks forward to this for the betterment of the entire 
community.   
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
It was moved and seconded that the following persons be appointed to 
the following boards and commissions.     
 
It was moved and seconded that the following appointments to various 
Council Positions be considered:  
 
Citizens Advisory Committee (Community Development Block Grants) 
     -Social Services                                                     Mike Satterfield 
     -Physical Improvements                                        Timothy Mayer  
Commission for Bloomington Downtown   Chris Sturbaum 
Economic Development Commission (City)  Mike Satterfield 
Economic Development Commission (County) Regina Moore 
Environmental Resource Advisory Committee Dave Rollo  
Metropolitan Planning Organization                          Andy Ruff 
Plan Commission                                                        Isabel Piedmont-       
                                                                                               Smith
Solid Waste Management District                              Stephen Volan 
Urban Enterprise Association Board                          Chris Sturbaum 
Utilities Services Board                                              Timothy Mayer 
Bloomington Economic Development Corporation   Susan Sandberg 
Bloomington Commission on Sustainability              Dave Rollo 
Peak Oil Task Force                                                    Dave Rollo 
 
The nominations were approved by a voice vote.   
 
President Ruff appointed the following council members to the Council 
Social Services Funding Committee: 
 Mayer, Piedmont-Smith, Ruff,  Sandberg and Satterfield 
 
President Ruff appointed the following council members to the Council 
Sidewalk Committee: 
 Piedmont-Smith, Rollo, Sturbaum and Wisler 
 
President Ruff appointed council members to Board and Commission 
Interview Committees as they served in the past year 
 

BOARD AND COMMISSION 
APPOINTMENTS 

It was moved and seconded that the rules be suspended to consider an 
item not on the agenda.  
 
The motion received a roll call vote of Ayes: 8, Nays: 0. 

Motion to Suspend Rules 



p. 6  Meeting Date: 1-7-09 
 

It was moved and seconded that the Staff/Council internal work session 
scheduled for Friday, January 9, 2009 be cancelled.    
 
The motion received a roll call vote of Ayes: 8, Nays: 0.   
 

Motion to cancel Work Session 

This being the first meeting of the year, there was no legislation for 
consideration for final action.  
 

LEGISLATION FOR SECOND 
READING 
 

It was moved and seconded that the following legislation be introduced 
and read by title and synopsis only. Clerk Moore read the legislation by 
title and synopsis. 
 
    

LEGISLATION FOR FIRST 
READING 
    
 

Ordinance 09-01  To Amend the Bloomington Zoning Maps to 
Designate 38 Acres in the Process of Being Transferred From the 
Monroe County to the City Planning Jurisdiction as a Planned Unit 
Development (PUD) to Allow Up to 38 Single Family Detached 

llin  Units - Re: 2865 East Rhorer Road  (YFD, LLC) Dwe g
    

Ordinance 09-01   

Ordinance 09-02   To Amend Ordinance 08-15 Which Fixed the 
Salaries of Appointed Officers, Non-Union and A.F.S.C.M.E. 
Employees for all the Departments of the City of Bloomington, Monroe 
County, Indiana, for the Year 2009 - Re: Positions in the Police 
Department, Public Works Department, Parks and Recreation, and 
Utilities 
 

Ordinance 09-02    
 

There was no public input at this juncture of the meeting.  
 

PUBLIC INPUT 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:28 pm.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 

APPROVE:        ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
Andy Ruff, PRESIDENT                  Regina Moore, CLERK 
Bloomington Common Council      City of Bloomington 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 


	Introduction
	Memo from Council Office
	Agenda
	Calendar
	Notice

	Legislation
	Res09-02
	Letter to Council
	Tax Calculation Sheet

	Minutes for Approval



